
Press Communique 

Excavation works for Metro Express Ltd Project on St Jean Road  

The public is hereby informed that excavation works pertaining to CEB underground cables for 

the Metro Express Ltd Project will be carried out on St Jean Road between Avenue des Glaieuls 

and Avenue des Rosiers, during night time from 19 30 hours to 07 00 hours (weekdays and 

weekends) from Thursday 25 March 2021 to Thursday 08 April 2021.  

Accordingly, traffic on St Jean Road will be diverted via Avenue des Talipots and traffic signs will 

be installed to guide road users. Police also will be present to guide them. 

Any inconvenience caused is much regretted and we rely on the usual collaboration and 

cooperation of the public. 

24 March 2021                                         Ministry of Land Transport and Light Rail 



 


